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Berrington Parish Council  

Berrington Parish Council usually meets at 7pm on the 1st Thursday of every 

month (except August and sometimes December) at the Chapel Community 

Centre. 

Berrington Parish Council consists of nine elected or co-opted Parish 

Councillors: 

Claire Wild (Chair); Richard Purslow (Vice-Chair); Nick Biggs; Claire Bonsey; 

Henry Carpenter; Stephy Durkan; Sharlene Hess, Geoff Jones and Sue 

Mason;. Why not come along to one of our meetings. Guests are always 

welcome. If there is a local issue that concerns you then feel free to ask one of 

the Councillors for help in representing you in this matter. 

 Clerk: Lorna Pardoe Tel: 07379 213308 Email: berringtonpc@gmail.com 

 

Berrington Parish Council Website www.berringtonparishcouncil.org.uk   

IMPORTANT  

Deadline for the June - July 24  issue is 

Friday 17th May 2024 

Advertising rates are: 

Full Page: £25 per edition or £110 per annum 

1/2 Page (Landscape): £12.50 per edition or £55 per annum 

1/4 Page (Portrait): £10 per edition or £45 per annum 

1/4 Page (Landscape): £10 per edition or £45 per annum 

1/8 Page (Landscape): £7.50 per edition or £30 per annum 

The Village Pump is a bi-monthly publication of 700 copies. Advertisements need to be paid for in 

advance.  If you would like to place an advert in the Village Pump then please contact the Editor: 

Lezley Picton, e: lezley.bpc@gmail.com t: 01743 761619 

The Village Pump is delivered on a bi-monthly basis to houses throughout the Parishes of Berrington and 

Atcham. If you feel you could help your community by delivering the Pump in your area please contact 

Lezley Picton on 01743 761619. The more volunteer deliverers we have the smaller the area to deliver. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

ADVERTISEMENT DISCLAIMER 

Please note ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISEMENTS DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT.  THE EDITOR 

RESERVES THE RIGHT TO EDIT ARTICLES IF SPACE IS LIMITED. 

THE PUMP - ADVERTISING RATES 
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News from your  

Shropshire Councillor  

Claire Wild 
 
SPEED REDUCTION SCHEME ON THE A458 THROUGH CROSS HOUSES 
I have received very positive feedback from residents regarding the proposed speed reduction scheme through Cross 
Houses. It is likely that the scheme will be implemented later this year. As soon as I have confirmed dates I will let 
you know. 

QUIET LANE, ATCHAM TO CROSS HOUSES ROAD 
The proposals for the “Quiet Lane” were seen and commented on by Atcham Parish Council. Now that both Parish 
Councils have had a chance to comment the plans will be published on the parish council websites as they are too 
complicated and detailed to put in the Village Pump. 

DRAFT TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER PROPOSALS FOR ATCHAM 
Atcham Parish Council will be consulting all residents of the Atcham Parish regarding the various options for the 
proposed Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) in the village. See Atcham Parish Council’s Report for further details. 

THE BIG SPRING CLEAN 
A big thank you to the Cantlop and Berrington Litter pickers who have undertaken works around the area including 
tidying up the area around Cantlop Bridge. Thank you also to those residents who regularly litter pick around our 
villages. If you would like to help spruce up a particular area please let us know and we will advertise this and provide 
litter picking equipment. 

EASTER HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES AND FOOD (HAF SCHEMES) 
Between 25 March and 5 April 2024, eligible children and young people are invited to take part in a range of fun 
activities, happening at over 40 holiday clubs from across the county.  

There are free places available at HAF holiday clubs for: 

• Children and young people aged 4 (in reception class or equivalent) to 16, who are eligible for benefits-
related free school meals 

• Children and young people living in areas of high deprivation and/or from low-income households who are not 

in receipt of benefits related free school meals.  

 

All bookings are being made directly with the organisations running the holiday clubs. All organisations have 

safeguarding policies, DBS certificates, insurance and risk assessments in place and will be following 

government guidelines re Covid-19. 

Find out more by visiting the HAF site at https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/
haf-holiday-clubs/ 

 As always, if you think I can help, get in touch. 

Best wishes, 

 t: 01743 255 884  m: 07582 002 100   

 E-mail: claire.wild@shropshire.gov.uk 
Claire 

https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/haf-holiday-clubs/
https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/haf-holiday-clubs/
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For details of services, more information and contact details regarding the Wenlock Team of 

Parishes please visit www.wenlockchurches.co.uk  or call 01952 727396  

 Berrington with Betton Strange  Church Preen  Cressage  Cound  Easthope  

 Harley  Hughley  Kenley  Sheinton  Shipton  Stanton Long  Much Wenlock with Bourton X 

The Wenlock Team of Parishes 

 
Atcham & Cross Houses Mobile Library  

CROSS HOUSES 

Lower Cross 10:10 - 10:40 

Friday 12th & 26th April 

& 

Friday 10th & 24th May 

ATCHAM 

by “The Glebe”  13:20 - 13:35 

Friday 12th & 26th April 

& 

Friday 10th & 24th May 

http://www.wenlockchurches.co.uk
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Parking issues and roads 

April will see a formal consultation being sent to every household in Atcham parish, to 

accurately assess how much support there is for the proposed Traffic Regulation Order 

(TRO) in the village. There are various options which you can vote for, involving the 

installation of double yellow lines to try to prevent dangerous and inconsiderate 

parking. The proposals have been put together using comments and suggestions that 

came in from the informal consultation, so many thanks to all who responded to that.  

If you do not receive a questionnaire, please contact the Clerk.  

 
Improvements 

The Parish Council has voted to replace the bench outside the gates of Attingham 

Park (the one in the hedge!). We should also soon see a new notice board by the 

bridge, donated by Brunning & Price. And Salop Leisure have kindly offered to fill the 

planters for us, by Crosshouses Lane.  

 
Atcham Airfield Memorial 

A new memorial - donated by the Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust - is to be 

unveiled on 11
th

 April, commemorating Atcham Airfield and all who served there. It is 

to be situated on the small roundabout at the entrance to Atcham Business Park, 

where the post boxes are. (The Business Park occupies part of what was the old 

airfield).  

 
The unveiling ceremony will begin at 10.30am and all are welcome. The unveiling will 

be done by Kenneth Bannerman, of the ABCT, and Councillor Colin Wildblood, 

Chairman of Atcham Parish Council. You can find out more details about Atcham 

Airfield on the ABCT website: www.abct.org.uk/airfields/airfield-finder/atcham/. There 

are also lots of old photos on the ‘RAF Atcham’ Facebook group.  

 
Annual Community Meeting – Wednesday 8

th
 May 

You are warmly invited to attend this meeting, which is chaired by the Parish Council 

but is open to all to take part. If you represent a local group or organisation, you 

would be very welcome to present an annual report on your activities. The agenda will 

also include discussion about the results of the parking consultation, a proposed 

footpath to link Atcham with Cross Houses, and any other matters that you feel need 

to be discussed. Please contact the clerk if you would like anything included. The 

meeting starts at 7pm in the Memorial Hall. The Parish Council will hold its annual 

meeting immediately afterwards. 

  

 

Atcham Parish Council  

http://www.abct.org.uk/airfields/airfield-finder/atcham/
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 More information can be found on our website: atchamparishcouncil.org.uk 

 
We also now have a Facebook page (Atcham Parish Council), which will be updated 

frequently with important local matters such as road closures. If you have a 

community event or local information that you would like us to share on our website 

and on Facebook, please contact the Clerk. 

 
Parish Councillors: Colin Wildblood (Chair), Simon Adney, Stephen Cook, Keith Daley, 

Laura Dixon, Martin Ruston, Rob Trow. 

 
Clerk: Alison Utting (atchampc@gmail.com) 

CHURCH SERVICES and NEWS from  

ST EATA'S at ATCHAM 

There is a Eucharist [BCP] every Sunday at 11 a.m.  Everyone is 
most welcome at this Service.  Tea, Coffee and Cake on 
alternate Sundays. 

Sunday 31st March, CLOCKS GO FORWARD 1 hour at 1am. 

Sunday 31st March - EASTER DAY - Service at 11am.  

FOOD BANK - there will be a table at the back of Church to receive contributions. 

MONDAY 15th April - Annual Parochial Church Meeting  - at 7pm. 

28th April  - Blessing of the Animals at Home Farm - 11am. 

19th May - Longner Hall Gardens open 2pm - 5pm.  Proceeds from The Tea Pavilion 
to St Eata's Church. 

7th July    - Annual Church Fete & Duck Race starting at 2pm. Ducks will be on sale 
at various events leading up to the Fete and on the day. 

28th July - Teddy Bears Picnic - date, time and place to be confirmed. 

COFFEE MORNINGS - in Church on 1st Friday of each month, at 10.30am, starting 
on APRIL 5TH. 

MOTHERING SUNDAY -  amid the sweet smell of spring posies and the flickering 
candles we welcomed back our Rector, Rev Andrew from his trip to New Zealand. 
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 Much Wenlock & Cressage Medical Practice 

   

April 2024 

Think!  Pharmacy First 

NHS England has launched a new Pharmacy First Service. 

This new service is expected to free up GP appointments for patients who need 

them most and will give people quicker and more convenient access to safe and 

high quality healthcare. It includes 7 common conditions including earache, sore 

throat, and urinary tract infections, aiming to address health issues before they get 

worse. 

What can the pharmacy deal with? 

Pharmacy First will enable community pharmacists to supply prescription-only 

medicines, including antibiotics and antivirals where clinically appropriate, to treat 

seven common health conditions without the need to visit a GP. 

What are the seven common conditions? 

1) Sinusitis       2) Sore throat 

3)  Earache       4) Infected insect bite 

5)  Impetigo (a bacteria skin infection) 6) Shingles 

7) Uncomplicated urinary tract infections in women 

How can I access treatment from my pharmacy? 

Shropshire Council have confirmed that all community pharmacies in across 

Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin have signed up to Pharmacy First and patients can 

use the Find a Pharmacy tool online, just walk in and ask to speak to a pharmacist or 

call 111 to be given details of local pharmacies participating. 

Patient Online Access – Notification of Changes 

Patent Online Access have notified the Practice that they are making improvements to 

their online security. Users will now be required to input a one-time passcode that will be 

sent to their registered mobile phone number. 

 

For further information or if you need further help and support with regard to the chang-

es, please go to: www.patientaccess.com. 
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Practice Social Prescribing Service 

Social Prescribing is a free and confidential service that is available to our 

patients to help improve your health and wellbeing with the support of a 

trained advisor.  

Who is this service for? 

If you feel lonely or isolated 

If you are caring for someone 

If you are feeling low, stressed or down. 

If you want to lose weight, quit smoking and get more active 

If you need help accessing housing or financial advice 

If you need help with completing forms such as Blue Badge requests etc.  

How Patients Can Access the Social Prescribing Service? 

Social Prescribing is available to anyone over the age of 18 years old. Pa-

tients can refer yourself to Social Prescribing by calling 0345 678 9028 Monday 

to Friday, 9am – 5pm and selecting the self-referral to Social Prescribing op-

tion. Or you can email healthylives@shropshire.gov.uk with the subject 

“Social Prescribing self-referral”. 

Practice Closures 
The Practice will be closed for staff training on Tuesday 23 April 2024 from 12 pm 

and will reopen at 8.30 am the following day.  

The Practice will also be closed on the following bank holidays: 

Bank Holiday Monday 6 May 

Bank Holiday Monday 27 May 

If you have an urgent healthcare problem which cannot safely wait until the surgery 

is open, please call ‘Out of Hours’ on 111. 

 

Reminder to order your medication in plenty of time before the Practice closures. 

Thank you. 

PRACTISE NEWS continued 

mailto:healthylives@shropshire.gov.uk
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FOR THE LOVE OF ANIMALS 

Dog walking and  

pet services 

Tel: 07805 727 697 
References available upon request 

James Wright  
Handyman and  

Painting 
 

Small jobs welcome 
Fully insured 

Contactless payments 
 

Find me on Facebook via Cross Houses Community group 
 

07562 864 436 
jrwright@hotmail.co.uk 

If you think the Village Pump is only a 

magazine that circulates to 700+ readers 

over two parishes, think again…..  

This magazine also appears online at: 

www.berringtonparishcouncil.org.uk & 

www.atchamparishcouncil.org.uk  

Buy local, use local services and 

tradesman and  

support the local economy 

POTENTIAL ADVERTISERS 

If Peter Piper can pick a peck 

of pickled peppers, 

then you can 

pick up a poo.  

Please! 

Thank 

you 

 

Fitting carpet and vinyl for over 23 years 

Contact Seb  

on 07572 069718 

We can also supply carpet and  

vinyl on request 

CROSS HOUSES 

BIG CHRISTMAS FAYRE 2024 

Will be held at the  

Chapel Community Centre on 

Saturday 24th November 

If anyone is interested in getting involved or would like to book 

a pitch please contact Sharl by email: 

Chapelcommunitycentre@gmail.com 
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PUB NIGHTS 

Friday April 5th, Friday June 7th, 

Friday August 9th 

BERRINGTON VILLAGE HALL 
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Clean Chimneys are  

safe chimneys 

Brush and Vacuum – Leakage testing – 

Nests removed –Cowls, Bird Guards and 

caps supplied and fitted.  Open fire, multi 

fuel stoves, Aga, domestic and commercial. 

Fully Insured with NFU, Certificates given. 

For a Fast, Friendly and Clean Service or 

just help and advice. 

 Call: 01939 768319  

OR 01743 768319 

24 The Wheatlands, Baschurch,  

Shropshire.   

N.A.C.S Member: 

12/052   

ROSS HINES  

CHIMNEY SWEEPING 

 

Services Include: 

Grass Cutting 

(Domestic & Commercial, 

Paddocks/Fields) 

Hedge Cutting & Reduction 

Tree Pruning 

(Topping & Lopping) 

Garden Clearance 

Burn’s 

Gardening Services 

Contact David on: 

Mob: 07813 956998 

Tel: 01743 343561 

POLICE CONTACT INFORMATION  
Our Local Police Team: Tel: 0300 
333 3000 ext. 69008. There is 
also a team e-mail address:  
shrewsburyre.snt@westmercia.
pnn.police.uk  
Website: 
www.westmerciapolice.uk 
Facebook/Twitter 
@ShrewsburyCops 
You can always contact Crime 
Stoppers on 0800 555 111 if you 
wish to 
remain 
anonymous.  



 13 

 

 

Cound And District Tennis Club 
 

Cound and District Tennis Club is a friendly, thriving tennis club set in the beautiful country-
side location of Cound.   All the courts are floodlit and there is play all year around. 

Whether you are a beginner or an experienced player we have sessions for every stand-
ard.  There are opportunities to join our league teams, social groups, cardio tennis, adult 

coaching, rusty rackets and junior programs to name but a few.   We hold 2 club sessions per 
week: Wednesdays 6.30-9.30pm, and Saturdays 2.00 – 4.00pm.   We run adult coaching ses-

sions, cardio tennis throughout the week and junior coaching on Saturday mornings. 

 

If you would like to ‘have a go’ either as a new tennis player or a ‘rusty racket’ we would love 
to hear from you.  For membership enquiries please contact us at member-

shipatcound@btinternet.com  

 

Future Club Events  

Sunday April 14th - American Tournament Social Event, 2.00pm – 5.00pm 

Sunday May 19th - French Open Fun Grandslam Social Event – 11.00 – 3.00pm 

Sunday June 2nd - Summer Family Fun Day - 11.00-3pm 

 

JUNIOR TENNIS SUMMER CAMP DATES TBC 
 

Please check out our website for lots more information and coaching contact details 

www.clubspark.lta.org.uk/coundanddistricttennisclub 

 

COME AND GIVE TENNIS A TRY! 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/coundanddistricttennisclub
mailto:membershipatcound@btinternet.com
mailto:membershipatcound@btinternet.com
http://www.clubspark.lta.org.uk/coundanddistricttennisclub


 14 

 

ATCHAM VILLAGE HALL 

(Atcham War Memorial Hall) 

Available for hire for  

classes, meetings,  
parties & events 

contact 

the Booking Clerk 

atcham.villagehall@btinternet.com 

Or telephone 07485 029331 

CRESSAGE Gardening Club 
Our February meeting was a great success with Nancy 
Lowe, The Natural Gardener, giving us some good ideas 
about how we can incorporate wild flowers into our 
gardens or create a wild flower meadow. 

At our meeting on March 21st we will be welcoming 
back one of our favourite speakers, John Scrace, to give 
us another fascinating talk. This time we will be hearing 
all about ‘Fabulous Fungi and Malicious Moulds’.  

On April 18th we will be having a presentation by Jim 
Almond from the Shrewsbury Alpine Garden Society 
entitled ‘Alpines For Everyone’   

All of our meetings are held in 
Cressage Village Hall and 
begin at 7.30pm.  

We are always happy to 
welcome new members, or 
occasional visitors ,to join us. 

We would love to see you. 

Do consider joining our 

friendly Garden club. 

You’ll enjoy it even if 

you don’t have ‘green 

fingers’ 

Contact: Sally on  

01694 771271 or 

07506 351032  

COLUMN FLOWER CLUB 
CHAPEL COMMUNITY CENTRE,  

THE CHESTNUTS,  
CROSS HOUSES,  

SY5 6JH 

 

 
9th April 

Demonstration by Suzanne McKie 
(“Betty Webb – a Codebreaker) 

14th May 
Practical Evening: Interpretation of ‘Betty 
Webb' - a Code breaker inspired from the 

April Demonstration 

11th June 
Talk and Mini Demonstration by Debbie 

Murphy on the theme of 'Mary Webb' 
 

Annual Club Membership: £35. 

Normal Non-Member/Visitor fees: £5 per session 

For more information/contact details visit our website 

https://www.columnflowerclubshrewsbury.co.uk 

Monthly Meetings 

(2nd Tuesday in the Month) 

7pm for 7.15pm start 

St Eata’s Church Atcham 

A Blessing of the Animals Service 
at Home Farm, Attingham on  

Sunday 28th April, 11am 
A service to bless all the animals for the 

work that they do, the food they pro-

vide and the joy that they bring. Come 

and join us for the service and bring 

your pet along for a blessing. Tea and 

cake will be served after the service. 

You will be most welcome 

mailto:atcham.villagehall@btinternet.com
https://www.columnflowerclubshrewsbury.co.uk
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 The UK’s telephone network is changing. Openreach are removing the old analogue public switched telephone 
network (PSTN) between now and 2025 to a fully digital network across the UK. 
 
What is The Digital Switchover or ‘landline switch off’? 
Between now and 2025 Openreach are removing all old analogue lines (analogue lines are also often referred 
to as copper wire connections used by most old telephone services) on the public switched telephone 
network (PSTN) to a fully digital network across the UK. This means that most telephone providers will be 
moving their customers from an old analogue line over to a new upgraded digital landline using a digital 
service such as fibre. This move has already started across the UK. 

Telephone providers should be contacting all their customers to make them aware of the changes, and have 
moved their customers onto the new digital services by November 2025.  The PSTN is a privately-owned 
analogue telecoms network, and the decision to upgrade it was taken by the telecoms industry. It will be 
replaced by 'voice over internet protocol' (VoIP) technology, which carries voice calls as data using an internet 
connection. 

How will it affect me and what do I need to do? 
This will affect everyone, whether it's in your home as a resident or as part of your business, and it won’t just 
affect voice telephony services; it will also impact other analogue line technology that you may use. Your 
telecoms provider (Virgin Media, BT, etc) should contact you before the switchover to discuss what you need 
to do to make sure your service isn’t interrupted. However, we’re encouraging everyone to be prepared for 
what to expect. Further details can be found in the sections below. 

What technology and services are impacted?  
It’s not just your phone services you need to think about. It’s everything else that currently uses the old phone 
network, such as: 

• All your non-voice services connected to PSTN or ISDN 
lines 
• Alarms eg building or personal  

• EPOS (electronic point of sale) machines  
• Payment lines 

• Door entry systems  
• CCTV  

• Fax machines  
• Building energy management systems (BEMS) 
Your provider will be able to confirm the services you 
currently use that will be impacted by these changes.  

In an emergency 
Digital landlines can't carry an independent power connection like the old analogue lines, so in the event of a 
power cut they won't work without mains power. 

For more information 
This switch off is being undertaken by Openreach and your phone provider, therefore Shropshire Council is 
unable to help you directly with any queries. 

For more information, please contact your telephone provider and/or visit Openreach’s main page.  
https://www.openreach.com/upgrading-the-UK-to-digital-phone-lines 

https://www.openreach.com/upgrading-the-UK-to-digital-phone-lines
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 Standard sessions consist of 4 hours.  

Bookings can be made for timings outside of the 
session, subject to consideration for other bookings. 
We try to be as flexible as possible. Costings may 
be adjusted accordingly. Please request a firm price 
when booking.  

You will be invoiced at the confirmation of the 
booking with 14 days to pay after the event. Please 
ensure the invoice number is quoted. Information 
regarding access to the building on the day will be 
sent to you beforehand.  

A refundable deposit equal to the rate of hire or £50 
whichever is lower, is to be paid at the time of 
booking. 

The deposit will be returned to you providing the 
room/venue is left as per our terms and conditions.  

The hirer must be 21 years old or over. Any event 
must have an adult over the age of 21 present for 
the whole event.  

Please ensure curtains are closed in the main hall 
for evening rentals, as the hall faces a residential 
building.  

Please do not park in the six parking spaces on the 
right side as you enter the car park as these belong 
to residents and visitors of the apartments opposite.  

Music must cease at 12:00 midnight. The evening 
session must finish by 12:30am.  

Please read the terms and conditions for the end of 
session.  

Day/Session Members 
of the  
Parish 

Outside of 

the Parish 

Rate Payable Mon to Fri 

Morning £38 £48 

Afternoon £38 £48 

Evening £38 £48 

Sat & Sun     

Day £45 £60 

Evening £60 £80 

THE CHAPEL COMMUNITY CENTRE 

CROSS HOUSES 

Room Hire Rates 2024 

Enquire online through https://
hallbookingonline.com/chapel  

Email: chapelcommunitycentre@gmail.com  

https://hallbookingonline.com/chapel
https://hallbookingonline.com/chapel
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 Left untreated, high blood pressure can significantly increase your 
risk of a fatal heart attack, stroke and dementia. The only way to 
know if you have high blood pressure is to get a blood pressure 
test. It’s a free, simple and non-invasive procedure, conducted in 
privacy at your local pharmacy, and you don’t need to book in ad-
vance. 

Cardiovascular disease (CVD) is the second biggest killer in Eng-
land, causing a quarter of all deaths – around one death every 
four minutes; and since 202 and the pandemic starting, deaths 
from CVD have been increasing. Hypertension, or high blood pressure, the biggest risk factor in 
CVD, is often undiagnosed, as it can have no symptoms. 

It is estimated that there are 4.2 million people in England who are currently walking around with 
undiagnosed hypertension. Yet many of these deaths are preventable because it can be easily man-
aged. 

You can find a pharmacy that offers free blood pressure checks near you by searching “pharmacy 
blood pressure check” or clicking here: Find a pharmacy that offers free blood pressure checks – 
NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

Volunteers wanted 

Oswestry-based community charity Qube are working with Shropshire Council and NHS, 
Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin to support the Shropshire Community Blood Pressure 
Checks Project. The project aims to recruit volunteers from across Shropshire to target 
high-risk populations to increase the detection of hypertension and improve awareness 
of CVD risk factors. 

If you have some spare time and wish to volunteer you can find out more about the project at Qube 
| Cancer Champions Programme (qube-oca.org.uk) 

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/find-a-pharmacy-that-offers-free-blood-pressure-checks/?WT.mc_ID=BPLookup%20Partners
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/find-a-pharmacy-that-offers-free-blood-pressure-checks/?WT.mc_ID=BPLookup%20Partners
https://qube-oca.org.uk/shropshire-community-blood-pressure-checks-project/
https://qube-oca.org.uk/shropshire-community-blood-pressure-checks-project/
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BERRINGTON VILLAGE HALL 

The Village Hall in Berrington is 
available for hire (at very 

competitive rates). Prices available 
on application. To make a booking 

or an enquiry. 
 

Please contact Penny Walker on 
01743 761 111 

Missed Rubbish or Recycling 
Collections 
If your recycling, rubbish or garden waste is not collected as expected you must report your 
missed collection to Shropshire Council within two working days by calling 0345 678 9007. 
Before you report a missed collection please wait until 5pm (because the collection crews 
may still be out working). Also check: 

• that your containers were out on the right day. 
• that your containers were out by 7am 
• that your containers were out in the correct place 
• that your lid was closed and no extra waste was next to your 
bin 
• that the correct waste was in the containers 
 
Shropshire Council will investigate the incident and if your 
collection has genuinely been missed they will come back and 
collect it within two working days. 
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Unit 85, Condover Industrial Estate, Condover, Shrewsbury, Shropshire SY5 7NH 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY SERVICE  
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

TEL: 01743 718955 FAX: 01743 718966 EMAIL: acefarmsupplies@aol.com 

Mon - Fri 8am - 5.30pm Sat 8am - 12 Noon 

• Dog / Cat Food 

• Animal Health (inc. Wormers, Flea 

Treatment) 

• Coal 

• Calor Gas Cylinders 

• Fencing Materials 

• Equine Supplies - Feed, Bedding, 

Supplements 

• Garden Machinery Service & Repair 

• And much, much, more 



 21 

 

The Shrewsbury & Newport Canals Trust (SNCT) is holding an exhibition at the Shrewsbury Flaxmill Maltings, to celebrate 
the county’s and, particularly, Shrewsbury’s canal heritage.  

The free exhibition will celebrate the county’s and, particularly, Shrewsbury’s canal heritage. The free exhibition will be 
open from the 23rd of March 2024 until the 19th of April 2024 inclusive, with opening times from 10am to 4pm. Closed 
Mondays and Tuesdays (except for the school Easter Holiday). It will showcase the history of the Shrewsbury & Newport 
Canals, their decline and the work by the SNCT to restore these historically important canals to navigation. 

The Trust, a registered charity formed in 2000, aims to return the 25 miles of the Shrewsbury & Newport Canals to 
navigation and manages and has restored several important sections between Newport and Shrewsbury. Phil Tarrant, 
Events Director said: “Several sections of the canal are already rewatered for the benefit of the community and the 
environment. This includes one and a half miles in Newport which our volunteers help to maintain. 

“At Wappenshall Junction the Newport canal that Thomas Telford built, meets the earlier Shrewsbury Canal. Here 
volunteers have restored the splendid Grade II Listed small transhipment warehouse and rewatered the East basin. After 
many years of planning and fundraising the physical restoration of the wharf finally began in 2018. A dedicated team of 
volunteers are currently converting the small warehouse into a quality café and meeting place. Phase 2 of the project will 
see the larger Transhipment Warehouse open as a visitor centre that celebrates Thomas Telford’s life and works. The café 
is planned to be open early in the summer of 2024.” 

The canal route continues from Wappenshall via Eyton and Longdon-upon-Tern where the oldest iron aqueduct in the 
world, designed by Thomas Telford survives. Then on through Long Lane, Rodington, Withington and Upton Magna to 
Berwick Wharf, where regular work parties are restoring various sections of the canal, Widows Bridges, Berwick tunnel 
portals and towpaths. At Ditherington, the line of the canal is visible in front of the Shrewsbury Flaxmill Maltings and 
currently ends at the foot of the old Canal Tavern. Further into the county town the Butter Market was the former terminal 
warehouse. 

Other organisations will also be present to highlight the importance of these canals, their history, the environment they 
create, and the benefits of their restoration. 

Exhibition - Shrewsbury & Newport Canal Trust at The Flaxmill, Ditherington 
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EARLSDALE GARDEN SERVICES 

Professional Reliable Local Service 

Tree Work / Hedge Work 

* Lopping * Pruning * Tall Trees Reduced / Felled * Hedges shaped and reduced 

Garden Work 

Fencing erected/repaired * Slabbing * Paving/Paths * Shed Bases * Patios * 

Patio Cleaning * Gravelling * Turfing * Stone Walls * Garden Walls * Garden 

Clearance / Make over * Registered Waste Carrier * Decking * Storm Damage 

Repairs 

All Work Fully Insured   

Shropshire, Mid Wales and surrounding areas covered 

• Advertise in Yell / Thompson Local * References 

For a free quotation Tel: 01743 792924  

or 07702 373856 / 07772 294633  
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Meetings are held on the first 

Monday of each month at  Cound 

Guildhall 10am - 12 noon. £5 per 

session, different crafts each meeting. 

Everyone is most welcome - new 

ideas can be incorporated and tried 

so please come along and join us. 

Please contact Sue on  01743 761355 

or email sueshedden52@gmail.com 

for more information. 

COUND & DISTRICT  

CRAFTERS 
We are a small group of very friendly ladies 

who meet on the third Monday of the 

month, 10am - 12 noon at the Community 

Room, Noel Hill Road for a chat and to make 

items for charity events which we run twice 

a year for local causes - everyone is 

welcome and you don't have to worry 

about ability - we are all different and learn 

from each other whilst having a laugh. 

We welcome new members, please come 
along and join us. 

For more information please contact Sue on 
01743 761355 / 07773 161635 or email  

sueshedden52@gmail.com 

Cross 

 Houses  

Do you enjoy reading and would like to discuss 

your ideas and thoughts with like minded people 

- then please come and join our small, free, 

friendly and local book club.  

For more information please call Sue on 

01743 761355 or email 

sueshedden52@gmail.com 

2024 Reading List 

April 

“Horse”  - Geraldine Brooks 

May 

“The Witch of Tin Mountain”  - Paulette Kennedy 

June 

“A Winter  Grave” - Peter Kay 

Cross Houses  

Book Club 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

Cross Houses Community Centre 

Saturday 16th November 

Christmas Fair 
Ideal time to pick up those Christmas gifts 

 

CROSS HOUSES VILLAGE SHOW 
**Back by popular 

demand** 

Details in next 

edition of the 

Village Pump 

Sunday 31st August 
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Hardwood 

LOGS 
TWO LOAD SIZES AVAILABLE 

*NO DELIVERY CHARGE* 

 

Lengths cut to suit your needs 

m: 07860 419025 

t: 01694 731621 (after 7pm) 

SUDOKU X  

Complete the grid so that every row, column, diagonal and 3x3 

box contains every digit from 1 - 9 inclusive. 

  5     3 1 

     1    

    2   8  

 4 9   2    

        8 

5      6  4 

6 5 7    2   

 3   1  7   

    7    6 

SUDOKO 

Fill in all the squares in the grid so that each row, column and 

each of the 3 x 3 squares contains all the digits from 1-9. 

9    1    7 

  2 5   8 1  

 8       4 

        1 

 7   5  3 9  

6   2      

  7   3    

 3   9  5 8  

      4   
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Is your child starting school this year?  It is the time of year when Primary School ‘Offer Day’ happens.   

If your child will be 4 by 31st August then they are due to start school in September.  We are really excited to 
make contact with the families who have applied for places with us and will be offering our new children 
some transition sessions in the Summer term.  Watch out for an email from us with more details, after offer 
day (16th April). 

We are really proud of Acorns - our Reception children and Little Acorns – 
our Nursery children.  They are developing so much and learning all the 
time, through play, talk and in more formal learning groups.  We have just 
had some eggs hatching in school and the children have enjoyed the 
process of watching the eggs in the brooder, then watching them hatch 
and the chickens move to the incubator.  They have then been able to see 
how quickly the chicks grow and develop – their understanding of the life 
cycle of a chicken is superb!  They have also developed their speaking and 
listening skills – talking about the chicks with each other and developed 
their empathy as they have thought how carefully they need to hold them. 

Acorns have loved their Pets and Vets topic and we are very lucky to have 
involved parents who are happy to share their working life with our 
children.  Thank you to Mrs Brassington who came and talked to us about 
how vets care for our pets. 

We have spaces in our Nursery for children who are 3 or over in the 
Summer term.  We have a wonderful setting and accept 15 or 30 hour 
vouchers.  As a school we are ‘not for profit’ which means we don’t have 
lots of extra charges and you can use your hours flexibly. 

Does your child need a nursery place in September?  If your child will be 3 by 1st September, then please come 
and have a look at Little Acorns or come along to our toddler group and meet staff and chat to us informally. 

 

A New Toddler Group – Little Seedlings 

We are really excited to offer a Baby and Toddler group on Monday 
afternoons in term time 1.30-3.00pm in the School Hall.  Come along – 
parents, carers and families welcome – we have a great selection of toys 
and activities and refreshements too (£1 donation).  No need to book, just 
come to the main school entrance.  If you need any information, please 
phone Wendy or Charlie on 01952 510383 and they will be happy to chat.  

 

Tracey Cansdale,   Headteacher 

Follow us on FaceBook or Twitter for regular news and updates: 

 Our website is also full of updates and information: 
christchurchcressage.co.uk 

 @ChristChurchsy5 

News from Christ Church C.E. Primary School 

Preparing, Sowing, Growing 
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Atcham Parish Council Clerk   01691 622093  

Cressage Surgery   01952 511166 

Samaritans   01743 369696 

Crime Stoppers   0800 555 111 

Shrewsbury Police Station   0300 333 3000 

Bromford Housing Association   0330 1234 034  

Homes Plus   0800 048 8955  

Councillor Claire Wild   01743 255 884 / 07582 002 100 

Citizens Advice Bureau (Shrewsbury)   0344 499 1100  

Age UK   01743 233123 

Domestic Abuse Helpline   0808 2000 247 

Cruse Bereavement Care Helpline   0808 808 1677 

Berrington Parish Council Clerk    07379 213308 

Gas Emergency Services   0800 111 999 

National Rail Enquiries   03457 48 49 50 

Shrewsbury Dial-a-Ride   01743 45350 

NHS Direct   111 

NHS Direct Text Phone (for deaf/hard of hearing)   18001 111 

Shropshire Council   0345 678 9000 

Severn Trent (water and sewerage)   0800783 4444 

Shropshire Home Point   0300 303 8595 

Village Pump Editor   01743 761619 

Shropshire Council (Streets, Roads and Transport)   0345 678 9006 (inc out of hours) 

Bins & Recycling (Missed Collections)   0345 678 9007. 

Royal Shrewsbury Hospital   01743 261000  

Princess Royal Hospital, Telford   01952 641222  

National Grid (Emergency)   0800 6783 105 

National Grid   0800 096 3080 

RSPCA (cruelty hotline)   0300 1234 999  

Floodline   0345 988 1188  

Dog Fouling (Reporting)  - Longden Road Depot   0345 678 9006  

USEFUL TELEPHONE  

NUMBERS 
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